CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SESSION
JANUARY 18, 2017 

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:45 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Aldermen Hartley, Aldermen Kinion, Alderman Rockwell, Aldermen Talbot, City Clerk Sharon Kakouris.  Also present were Marshall Suddarth and Tony Sneed of Alliance Water Resources. On a conference call were City Attorney Rob Guinness, and Aldermen Hunter.
Mayor Wilch stated the reason for the Emergency Session is that 6 air release valves are not working and failure to replace them will cause damage the system down the line, which is why there was not a 24 hour notice given for the meeting.
Marshall Suddarth has received 3 bids for the replacement of 6 air release valves for Lakeview.  These valves need to be replaced so that the system is working correctly and efficiently.  He has received 3 bids form:


McIntire Management Group

1 valve $1090.00


A+ Engineering Services

1 valve $1280.00


Odor Control Specialist LLC

1 valve $1362.00

A motion was made to purchase 6 air release valves from McIntire Management Group for $1090.00 a piece, this will allow for 1 backup valve, motion made by Aldermen Kinion, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the vote as follows:

AYES-Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot, Hartley

NAYS-


ABSENT-Harper 


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Aldermen Hunter could not vote.

A motion was made to adjourn the Emergency Meeting, by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Talbot, with the votes as follows:


AYES-Rockwell, Talbot, Hartley, Kinion

NAYS-


ABSENT-Harper


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Aldermen Hunter on phone.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Kakouris,

City Clerk

